
The Stan Bales Rover Service Award

Note: The two main people involved in the process of awarding the Stan Bales award are the BRC Vice-President and State Commissioner for Rovers (SC-R). In the event one of these persons is nominated for the award all correspondance and award procedure will be undertaken by the other person.

The Stan Bales Rover Service Award is an award that may be made by the Rover Section to recognise a person who has given exceptional service to the Rover Section. The award will normally be presented as a part of the Branch Rover Council Annual General Meeting or in the absence of the awardee at the AGM at the soonest possible time and location when the awardee will be present, this may be a Region Rover Council or Crew meeting.
The person nominated for the Award does not need to be a member of the Rover section. They do not even need to be a member of the Scout Association. The only important thing is that they have given a great service to the Rover Section. This service may have been at a Crew, Regional, Branch level or National Level.

Nominations
Nominations must be proposed by current members of the Rover section, whether Rovers, Rover Advisers or Rover Commissioners. Nominations must be marked private and confidential and be addressed to the BRC Vice President or in the event the Vice President is nominated the SC-R

Nominations should be made using the Stan Bales Rover Service Award Nomination Form contained below,  this form will be issued through the Branch Rover Council and Regional Rover Councils. Nominations must reach the Vice President or SC-R by no later than the February BRC. Nominations after this date will be considered for the following year’s awards.

Subcommittee

The decision to grant the Stan Bales Rover Service Award will be made by a sub-committee of the BRC. This sub-committee will have the following members:

· BRC Vice President, Chairman (unless nominated for award)
· The Sate Commissioner Rovers or a Regional Commissioner – Rovers (unless nominated for award)
· A Rover from the Regional where the person comes from (preferably Chairperson or Vice Chairperson)

· A Rover Adviser from the Regional where the person comes from

· A Rover from another Region
· Any other member as the Vice –President or State Commissioner sees fit

The committee will meet once to decide on nominees to be put forward for the award. This meeting will normally occur between the February and April BRC meetings. The committee will then report the names of successful awardees to the State Commissioner for Rovers, unless they themself are nominated and in such a case the Vice President is made aware of a successful nomination.
Voting

Voting on the Award shall be by consensus. That is the award will only be granted if all members of the committee are in favour of granting the award if a consensus cannot be made the nomination may be rejected or a new committee formed.
Notification

To avoid disappointment, (if an award nomination is not successful) care should be taken to avoid notifying the nominee before a decision is made, this award process is to be treated as top secret at all times and a nominee is not to be made aware of their nomination until the award is presented.
If the award is not to be granted, the person who proposed the nomination should be notified in writing or other suitable medium. If the chair thinks it is appropriate this letter may include reasons why the award was not made, and aspects that may lead to a changed decision in the future. 

Certificates and Emblem

The certificate used will be the Stan Bales Rover Service Award Certificate. The names of the awardees must be sent to Branch Headquarters immediately after the decision to present the award to enable the certificates to be issued to the SC-R for presentation.

A cloth emblem with a red and white knot on a blue background is issued to Scouting members with the award for wear in uniform. Anyone who receives this award may continue to wear the emblem on their uniform for as long as they remain in the movement in whatever capacity.

Presentation of the Award

Traditionally If the award is to be granted, the awardee will not know of their successful nomination until the moment the award is presented at the AGM or other suitable place, all efforts are to be made to have the awardee present at the time but if this cannot happen it is preferred the awardee remain in the dark about their award and the SC-R or other BRC member will go to all lengths to present the award at a time and place the awardee will be without arising the suspicion of the nominee.
Guidelines for Nominating a Rover

The expression “Outstanding Service” is clearly open to interpretation. The following criteria are suggested as a guide to the standard of service that warrants awarding of the Stan Bales Rover Service Award:
A Rover must have served at least for five years in a principal office bearer’s position at National, Branch, Regional or Crew level while remaining actively involved in their Crew. Except that where positions are held simultaneously, the qualifying period may be reduced accordingly.

OR
A Rover must have made a significant contribution to the organisation and running of a major National, Branch, Regional or Crew activity over a period of at least five years, whilst remaining actively involved in their Crew.

OR
Some combination of the above criteria.

NOTES:

Whether the Rover has gained the BP Award or not has no relevance to the Award. Any Service being completed as a part of the BP Award should not be used to support a nomination for the Stan Bales Rover Service Award.

Guidelines for Nominating a Rover Advisor or Rover Commissioner

A Rover Advisor or Rover Commissioner should have served for a minimum of ten years and have obtained a Rover Wood Badge in that time.

NOTES:

Where a Rover Advisor or Rover Commissioner has, as a Rover, served in positions such as that described above, the service can be set out and deducted from the ten years service required as a Rover Advisor or Rover Commissioner.

Guidelines for Nominating a Lay Person

If any person is considering nominating a layperson for the Stan Bales Rover Service Award, it is suggested that the Branch Commissioner for Rovers or Vice President be consulted prior to submitting the nomination.
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